Town and Gown Commission
April 21, 2010
Minutes

Present: Jim Gray (Co-Chair), Peggy Henson, Ike Lawrence, Lance Broeking, Penny Ebel, Craig Hardin, Barb Rackers, Matt Salyer, Fred Jones, Bob Kelly, Kathryn Minton, David Hayse, Tony Blanton, Andrew Grunwald, Keith Gaines, Kevin Dailey, and Maureen Watson.
1. Co-chair Jim Gray began the meeting at 4:05 pm and welcomed members and had current members share their thoughts and ideas regarding Town & Gown. 
Action: No action taken
2. Minutes of March 17, 2010 reviewed.  
Action: Minutes approved; Motion by Craig Hardin, seconded by Peggy Henson. 
3. Andrew Grunwald, Project manager LFUCG Division of Engineering gave an update on the Newtown Pike  extension project.  The goal is to have Phase 4 which will connect Versailles Rd. to Newtown Pike open by September 1 for the World Equestrian Games. Mr. Grunwald said maps and info is available on the LFUCG website (www.lexingtonky.gov).
Action: No action taken.
4. Officer Keith, LFUCG Division of Police reported he, Tony Blanton, UK Director of Student Services and recently named Director of Off-Campus Student Services, and Victor Hazard, UK Interim Vice President for Student Affairs traveled to Ohio State University to meet with Student Housing and  Campus Police officials  regarding their student housing program and what might work for Lexington/UK.  Mr. Blanton said they were working on a website that might allow landlords to advertise properties to students, faculty and staff; also working with Off. Gaines on a voluntary safety inspection program for landlords to be listed on website as member of safety program. Town & Gown members inquired of recent incidents in the Oldham Ct. neighborhood.

Action: Mr. Blanton will describe the role, scope and plans of this new office at an upcoming meeting.
5. Craig Hardin mentioned the June and July were frequently canceled. He suggested canceling the June meeting but meeting in July to discuss issues before the students came back for fall semester. 

Action: Commission voted to cancel June meeting but meet in July.

6. Meeting adjourned at 5:25pm.
Next Meeting:  May 19, at 4 p.m. at Maxwell Street Presbyterian Church Library. 

